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WEEKLY LETTER FROM OUR 

SPECIAL CORRESPONDENT. 

The Monls Ministry—Evidences of 

Catholic Activity in France, Por

tugal, Spain, England. 

Europe, March 6, 1911. 
Of course the cables have already 

told you that there has been some ex
citement in France over the formation 
of a new Cabinet, and the fall of M. 
Briand's Ministry this week. That 
these events have a special significance 
for the Church in France is unfortu
nately a fact. It might appear to most 
people's minds that our Holy Faith 
had already suffered enough in that 
unhappy country to gratify and glut 
even her implacable enemies, the Free
masons and Jews, who now govern 
France. But such is not the case. 
The steadily growing tendency to or
ganization amongst the Catholics, who 
have more than once flung defiance at 
their persecutors of late, the strong 
action of the Bishops in condemning 
several anti-clerical papers, and the 
relaxed activity of M. Rriand have 
filled the Combist bloc with fear and 
fury. Therefore M. Malvy interpel
lated in the Chamber last Friday with 
regard to the manner in which, he 
said, the Associations Laws had been 
allowed to lapse under the present ad
ministration. As a result of this the 
division showed a very small majority 
for the Government, and M. Briand 
immediately placed his resignation in 
the hands of the President. M. Monis 
has been called to succeed him. He 
is an advocate practicing in the Bor
deaux Courts and a man who showed 
considerable sympathy with Combes in 
the introduction of the Associations 
law. He has gathered around him a 
Cabinet composed of men almost en
tirely Radical-Socialist with the excep
tion of M. Delcasse and M. Chaumet, 
the former of whom may even now 
decline office. The post of Under Sec
retary for Public Worship has been 
revived, and a significant fact is the 
appointment of M. Malvy, who inter
pellated last Friday, to this post of 
oppression. Another noteworthy inci
dent is the visit of each member of the 
new Ministry to M. Combes, and gen
eral opinion in France is that the 
Combist bloc now rule the country 
Unreservedly. Apart from our natural 
fears for the Church under such an 
administration, we may note in sup
port of the contention that religion 
makes for good government, the fact 
that commercial circles are not well 
pleased by the unrest created in the 
political situation. "Humanitie," the 
Journal of M. Jaures, is loud in its 
ories for the reinstatement of all the 
recent strikers, the dismissal of M. 
Lepine, Chief of the Paris Police, who 
has shown himself well able to cope 
With the apache type, and a general 
amnesty to all criminals. This ex
poses the country to new fears of 
railway strikes paralizing trade and 
correspondence, and it is likely that 
the moderate man will make a strong 
stand against the new rule of things. 

Evidence of Catholic Activity. 

In this they will be strengthened by 
the Catholics of France, inspired by 
their brave Bishops and clergy. It is 
a mistake to suppose that "the eldest 
daughter of the Church" has wholly 
surrendered to her enemies. Only the 
Other day the Bishop of Bayonne, 
Monsignor Gieure, wrote a spirited 
open letter to the Minister of Public 
Instruction anent the latest proposals 

bring in a law making it an offence 
for a parent to withdraw his child 
from an irreligious school. The Bishop 
gave instances of the blasphemous 
teachings inculcated into the minds 
Of the young in these "ecole laiques," 
reiterated his words of condemnation 
Of such establishments, and wound up 
& fine peroration by declaring that 
though the Minister might endeavor 
by force to bend the Catholics of 
Prance to his will they never would 
surrender their children's souls, and 
never would they obey him. 

And the strongest proof of the gen
uine Catholicity of this zeal Is the 
devotion which inspires the people to
wards the Vicar of Christ in Holy 
Rome. The French Hierarchy have 
ordered prayers in all the churches 
up to and including the Feast of St 
Joseph, patron of the Universal 
Church, in reparation for the outrages 
of which the Holy Father is the vie 
tim in this year of 1911, the fiftieth 
anniversary of the proclamation of 
Rome as Capital of United Italy. A 
special collection of Peter's Pence will 
be made, while the clergy and faithful 
will unite in offering novenas of 
Masses and Communions for the in
tentions of the Sovereign Pontiff. 

Children's Pilgrimage Proposed. 

But the most touching of these acts 
Of love is the devotion of the children 

of France. The infants of France de
sire to tender to the Holy Father 
their heartfelt gratitude for the priv
ilege accorded to their tender years of 
approaching the Holy Table. And not 
alone by communions and prayers do 
they desire to do so but in person. 
There is something mediaeval in the 
project, which it is hoped will be car
ried into execution next year, namely, 
that of a pilgrimage of children to 
Rome from the shores of France. Al
ready preparations are being made, 
and with true Christian charity the 
better off children are combining their 
offerings that their poorer neighbors 
may participate, the intention being to 
select representatives from certain 
schools and from different districts. 
Imagine what joy such a demonstra
tion would be to the fatherly heart of 
Piux X. 

Godless Teachers. 

That something is sorely needed to 
counteract the efforts of the enemies 
of religion and kindle the spirit of 
devotion, or rather keep it alive, is 
shown by the tales which come in 
daily of instructions given by godless 
teachers in the ecole laiques, the very 
schools which the government styles 
"neutral." At Mont de Marsau, one 
of these teachers has been puffing up 
the Reformation, informing his pupils 
that it was "a great religious move
ment which occurred in the sixteenth 
century, the essential cause of which 
was the state of the Church." The 
Papacy was the source of all evil, ac
cording to this authority. The Popes 
lived in luxury and pleasure; un
worthy and illiterate Bishops were ap
pointed; in France the King gave 
ecclesiastical charges to women, artists 
and even children, for the value of 
their revenues while the priests made 
the people pay for the Sacraments and 
sold absolution for sins. Then the dif
fusion of the Bible caused the people 
to endeavor to restore the Church to 
its primitive simplicity and gave them 
to realize the right of private judg
ment, after which, of course, they 
found the truth! The reverence with 
which these men, who evidently pre
fer any religion to that of the Church, 
speak of the central figure of Chris
tianity, our Blessed Lord, is shown by 
the remark of another teacher, who 
characterized Christ's commission to 
Peter "Tu es Petrus, et super hane 
Petram, etc.," as what in modern par
lance is called "an atrocious pun." 
So the Association of Fathers of Fam
ilies has plenty of work before it if it 
is to protect the Christianity of the 
France of tomorrow. 

Newspapers Must Publish Defence. 

There is one law, however, in that 
fair land which makes for justice and 
which Catholics would be glad to see 
introduced into other countries. This 
is an act whereby any newspaper pub
lishing an attack on any institution or 
person, is bound also by law to publish 
any comment or defence offered by the 
one attacked. More than once lately 
the anti-clerical press has made itself 
look very foolish—a fatal thing in 
France—by reason of stories which it 
has been bound to contradict, and a 
recent effort to evade this obligation 
made by the "Progres du Nord" has 
proved fruitless when brought before 
the Court of Cassation. This journal 
recently misrepresented the words of 
the Abbe Delaire, who addressed the 
Ladies of the Patriotic League of 
France on Freemasonry and its fatal 
influence on the fortunes of France. 
The Abbe sent a corrected version of 
his speech to the journal, which de
clined to publish it, because it con
tained an attack on Freemasonry which 
the priest described as "the most mali
cious and harmful society ever known, 
which sowed division, hatred, discord, 
disorder, and anarchy, and ruled only 
by oppression and tyranny." The 
Abbe took his case to the Court of 
Douai, which, however, refused an in
junction, declaring that the explana
tion was calculated to bring Freema
sonry into derision and contempt. 
Nothing daunted, Pere Delaire took 
his case to the Court of Cassation, 
which has now quashed the judgment 
of Douai, and declares that no matter 
what the nature of the reply a journal 
is bound to publish it. Certainly the 
newspapers have been having a rough 
time of it lately. 

The Government finds It difficult 
also to dispose of its stolen goods, 
while already a good deputy has made 
an outcry in the Chamber anent the 
historic Churches of France, which, 
seized by the State and deprived of 
their ecclesiastical protectors, are fall
ing into hopeless ruin all over the 
country. The subterfuges which these 
men are put to to raise means upon 
their ill-gotten goods are of little avail, 
and though the other day the furni 
ture, etc., belonging to the Churches 
of Mas and Subehargines was put up 
at the Mairie of Afre sur L'Adour, 

(Continued on Page 4) 

HIISIEIM MUM 
SUHMONEO1) BEIT! 

He Was Pastor of St. Adalbert's Polish 

Parish for More Than a Quarter 

of a Century. 

Right Reverend Mgr. Dominic A. 
Majer, pastor of St. Adalbert s Polish 
Church, Charles and Gaultier streets, 
St. Paul, died at the parochial resi
dence Saturday evening, March 11. 

Two months ago he wa3 stricken 
with pneumonia, and although for 
some weeks hopes of his ultimate re
covery were entertained, his advanced 
age rendered him incapable of over
coming the ravages of the disease. 
His funeral obsequies took place at 
St. Adalbert's Church last Wednesday. 
The Office of the Dead was chanted by 
his brother priests at half-past nine 
o'clock. This was followed by Solemn 
Mass of Requiem, celebrated by Rev. 
James Pacholski, of Winona, assisted 
by Rev. James Vojtowitz, of Grenville, 
S. D., as deacon, and Rev. August Ba-
binski, of Superior, Wis., as sub-
deacon. The Rev. A. Ziskovsky of 
St. Paul Seminary was Master of Cere
monies. Rev. Henry Jajeski of Min
neapolis preached in Polish and the 
English sermon was delivered by the 
Most Reverend Archbishop. Bishop 
Trobec of St. Cloud, Bishop Rhode of 
Chicago, Bishop Lawler of St. Paul 
and Mgr. Plut of Shakopee occupied 
seats in the sanctuary. The pall
bearers were Revs. Joseph Cie-
minski and Stanislaus Iciek of Duluth; 
Anthony Ogulin and Paul Kupfer-
schmidt of St. Paul; Peter Roy of 
Ivanhoe and Ambrose Kryjewski of 
Wilno. The remains were interred in 
Calvary Cemetery. 

Mgr. Majer was born in Poland on 
December 28, 1838. He made his clas
sical and philosophical studies at War
saw and his course of theology at tlie 
University of Vienna. He wa3 or
dained to the Holy Priesthood on July 
7th 1862, and spent fourteen years in 
priestly ministration in Galicia. He 
came to America in 1876 and was 
pastor of a church in Chicago for one 
year. During the following five years 
he1 had charge of the parish of Pine 
Creek, Wis. In September, 1883 he 
came to the Diocese of St. Paul, and 
was appointed pastor of the Polish 
parish of St. Adalbert, where he re
mained until the time of his death. 
During these twenty-eight years he la
bored unreservedly for the welfare of 
his people. About a year ago, realizing 
that the present parish church was 
too small for his increasing congrega
tion, he began the construction of a 
new church, which will cost when com
pleted about $60,000. The new church 
is almost ready for occupancy. It 
is to be dedicated next month. 
Father Majer was made a Domestic 
Prelate by Pope Pius X in May 1906, 
in recognition of his services in the 
cause of religion and shortly after
wards he was invested with the purple 
robes of the Monsignorship by the 
Most Reverend Acehbishep of St. 
Paul. 

Extract from the Archbishop's Sermon. 

We can offer no better appreciation 
of Mgr. Majer's life and work than the 
following extract from the Arch
bishop's sermon: 

A great loss has come to us: Mon
signor Dominic Majer has been taken 
from us. We bow in humblest sub
mission before the supreme will of the 
Almighty God, whose mysterious or-
derings have imposed upon us this af
fliction. To the will of the Eternal 
Ruler, to the all-conquering laws of 
His Providence, we offer uncomplain
ing obedience: to Him all things, all 
men belong: by Him all things, all 
men are given and taken, as He de
crees—always in wisdom, grace and 
mercy. We may, however, speak out 
the feelings of our souls, which the 
sacrifice we are bidden to endure im
periously imposes: the more sincere, 
the more poignant our regrets in los
ing Monsignor Majer, the more mer
itorious our submission to the omnipo
tent will, that calls him away. 

The Parish of St. Adalbert mourns 
Monsignor Majer. Well it may. ,Was 
he not the model priest, the model 
pastor? Beauteous was his Christ
like life. Without stain or reproach 
he was in his long life of more than 
three score and ten years. He lived 
with God, for God—the embodiment of 
every priestly virtue, the exemplar of 
every Gospel precept or counsel— 
truly the man of God, the supernatural 
man, able in every word, in every act 
to say to those around him: Be imi
tators of me, as I am the imitator of 
Christ. How zealous, prudent, untir
ing in activity, unselfish in vigil and 
work, was he as pastor of the flock 
entrusted to his guidance! Who, young 
or old, strong or weak, amid his par
ishioners, did not feel the touch of his 
fatherly hand, did not receive com

fort and joy from the outpourings of 
his tenderness of heart, of his wisdom 
of thought and direction. A good and 
great parish has grown up in the City 
of St. Paul under the patronage of St. 
Adalbert: here are flourishing schools 
and a beautiful church edifice: here 
men and women throng around con
fessional and communion-rail; here 
lives the Faith, here prosper the tradi
tions of the richest ages of religion— 
all this, the fruit of Monsignor Majer's 
labors, the autumnal harvest of Mon
signor Majer's plantings in minds and 
hearts. 

The Polish Catholics of the whole 
Northwest mourn Monsignor Majer. 
To the people; of the Polish race he 
was the wisest of counsellors; and 
happily for themselves priests and 
people of the Polish race looked up to 
him with reverence and confided in 
his lessons. He loved the Polish peo
ple—loved them because he was one of 
them, loved them because of the 
glories they recalled, because of the 
martyrdoms their history narrates; 
and he loved them wisely, for their 
true spiritual and temporal welfare. 
Were they in peril from evil counsel
ling? No voice was louder than his to 
give warning. Were they tempted to 
wander from the pathways of pru
dence? No hand was reached out 
more quickly to lead them aright. His, 
the true patriotism: his, the wisest 
guidance. Well for the Polish people 
in America were many priests and 
leaders given to them like unto Mon
signor Majer. • 

The Dioce30 of St. Paul , - mourns 
Monsignor Majer. His influence for 
good reached far and wide throughout 
the Diocese. Whenever he was needed 
he went: wherever he went he served 
the cause of religion. As the Ordinary 
of the Diocese, I always put unlimited 
confidence in him. ,He was my trusted 
adviser, my loyal helper. More than 
any other, I have reason to be sad, as 
I bid him farewell. -*' 

•MEH DIOCESE BEREAVED 
BISHOP FOREST OF SAN ANTONIO, 

TEXAS, DIES AFTER A 

LONG ILLNESS. 

This week another Southern Dio
cese is called upon to mourn the loss 
of its Bishop. The Right Reverend 
John Anthony Forest, D. D., third 
Bishop of San Antonio, Texas, died at 
Santa Rosa Infirmary in that city on 
March 11. He was seventy-three 
years old. Bishop Forest was conse
crated Bishop of San Antonio on Octo
ber 28, 1895, in succession to Right 
Reverend John C. Neraz, D. D, who 
died November 15, 1894. 

Last year, owing to ill health, he 
made application for a co-adjutor, with 
the right of succession, and the Right 
Reverend John W. Shaw, D. D., was 
appointed to that position. Bishop 
Shaw now becomes Bishop of the Dio
cese. 

The Diocese of San Antonio com
prises a large portion of the State of 
Texas and forms part of the Province 
of New Orleans. According to the 
Catholic Directory it has 118 priests 
and a Catholic population of 95,000. 

ATTEiME m CJITHOLIC 
INSTITUTIONS 

1 he College of St. Thomas Has the 

Second Largest Enrollment of Any 

College in America—St. John's 

College, Collegeville, Stands 

High on the List. 

Many of our esteemed exchanges 
published the statistics of attendance 
at the Catholic Universities and Col
leges in the United States. All of 
them, with one exception, made no 
mention of the College of St. Thomas 
which comes second in point of num
ber, with an enrollment of 687 stu
dents. It is also the largest private 
Military College in America and 
stands in the front rank of such insti
tutions. 

But it is not the only College in 
Minnesota which does not appear on 
the list referred to. The Benedictine 
Fathers at Collegeville have a flourish
ing institution with 300 students in 
attendance, which places it high up 
among the Colleges of the country. 
We subjoin the list as given in the 
exchanges. 

Last year Georgetown University 
had 1,165 students; University of 
Notre Dame, 1,005 students; Catholic 
University of America, 300 students; 
St. Louis University, 1,247 students; 
Fordham University, 825 students; 
Marquette University, 1,636 students; 
De Paul University, 200 students; 
Creighton University, 855 students; 

Loyola University, 1,020 students; Nia
gara University, 325. 

The Catholic colleges of the United 
States last year had the following 
number of students: Holy Cross, 515; 
Immaculate Conception, New Orleans, 
345; Loyola, Baltimore, 329; Manhat
tan College, 275; Detroit College, 
303; Boston College, 865; Canisius 
College, 473; Christian Brothers, St. 
Louis, 480; Christian Brothers, Mem
phis, 310; Mt. Angel College, Oregon, 
130; Mt. St. Mary's Emmetsburg, 
352; Rock Hill College, Maryland, 
150; Sacred Heart College, Wiscon
sin, 275; Santa Clara, California, 300; 
Seton Hall, N. J., 190; Spring Hill 
College, Alabama, 185; St. Anselm's 
College, New Hampshire, 130; Bede 
College, Illinois, 125; St. Benedict's 
College, Kansas, 250; St. Charles Col
lege, Maryland, 210; St. Francis 
Xavier's College, New York, 550; St. 
John's College, Washington, 225; St. 
Joseph's College, Dubuque, 295; St. Jo
seph's College, Indiana, 279; St. Mary's 
College, California, 300; St. Mary's 
College, Kansas, 460; St. Mary's Col
lege, Kentucky, 130; St. Meinrad's, In
diana, 260; St. Stanislaus' College, Col
lege, Chicago, 186; Viateur College, 
Illinois, 350; St. Vincent's College, Cal
ifornia, 308; Trinity College, Wash
ington, 147; Villanova, 395; St. 
Xavier's College, Louisville, 49®; Jas
per College, Indiana, 114. 

SHI SCHOOL FOR 
TEACHING SISTERS 

The Catholic University of Washington 

Offers a Course of Summer School 

Studies to the Teaching Sister-

-» hoods and to Lay- Women 

-- Teachers. 

The Catholic University of Washing
ton has completed arrangements for 
the Summer School which will be con
ducted underi its auspices during the 
months of July and August for the 
benefit "of fhe members of the different 
teaching Sisterhoods as well as for 
lav women teachers who may desire 
to take advantage of the opportunity 
it affords for special studies. 

Some time ago the Trustees of the 
University authorized the establish
ment of a Normal Institute for Teach
ing Sisters in the immediate vicinity 
of the University and under its direc
tion. This Summer School is, in reali
ty, the first step towards the realiza
tion of this project. Work done at 
the Summer School will count for 
the degrees which will be granted 
later on by the Normal Institute. This 
recognition will be given on the basis 
of one full course at the Summer 
School equaling two hours a week for 
half a year at the Institute. 

It is the intention of those in charge 
of the Summer School to place the 
Halls on the University Campus in 
the hands of competent women who 
will conduct them as homes for those 
in attendance at the sessions of the 
school. A graduate of Trinity College 
will act as Dean and will be intrusted 
with all arrangements for the comfort 
and entertainment of the Sisters and 
lay women teachers who follow the 
classes. Special rates are offered to 
all; and these may be learned by ap
plication to the University authorities. 

The sessions of the Summer School 
will continue from July 1 to August 
7. The course of instruction com
prises lectures on Philosophy, Educa
tion, Language, History, Biology, 
Chemistry, Physics, Astronomy, Mathe-
mathics, Art, Music and Library 
Science. The classes will be conduc
ted by the Professors of the Univer
sity and special lecturers from dif
ferent institutions. 

This announcement marks an epoch 
in the history of Catholic education in 
America. The teaching sisters of the 
country, fully abreast of the times, 
have attended, whenever possible, the 
summer schools conducted by secular 
universities. Now the Catholic Uni
versity of America, easily the peer of 
any other American university in its 
teaching capacity, opens its doors to 
the Catholic teachers with a fully or
ganized pedagogical school which will 
insure the most congenial surround
ings, the truest proportions of curri
culum and the inspiring atmosphere of 
Catholic scholarship, to those teach
ers whose life is one long act of devo
tion to the Faith. The good results 
to be expected from this departure 
are incalculable. Every Catholic 
should do all in his power to make 
this first session of the Summer School 
popular, so that the developments to 
follow, the foundation of the Normal 
Institute and the permanent service of 
the University to women teachers of 
America, can be made sure for all 
time. 

During' these months the Apostolic 
Mission House will conduct a Summer 
School for Cptechists as an. auxiliary 
but not official adjunct of the Univer
sity Summer School. 

SCIENCE AND THE 
SUPERNATURAL 

WHY APPARENTLY IN CONFLICT? 

The Prejudices and Assumptions of 

So-Called Science Discard the Su

pernatural, Says Rev. F. C. 

Cremin of St. Paul Sem

inary. 

Few who regard the signs of the 
times can deny that between science 
and religious belief, there exists a 
wide-spread opposition. In consider
ing this opposition it is well at the 
outset to try to discover the root and 
source of this hostility. For reconcili
ation of the contending parties to any 
controversy a mutual understanding of 
the exact point in dispute is a matter 
of the first importance. Well has 
somebody said that nine-tenths of the 
contentions and enmities that set man 
over against his fellowman and sever 
the sacred bonds of friendship arise, 
not from human perversity or innate 
malice, but from misapprehension. 
We may safely assume, then, the sin
cerity of the unbelieving scientist who 
dismisses as unworthy of considera
tion the cherished creed of the Chris
tian. He rejects it not because of ill-
will towards the devout believer, who 
must feel exceedingly grieved when 
he sees this priceless treasure of 
Faith repudiated by one who should 
know better, and who because of his 
eminence as a scientist must serve as 
a stumbling block and a rock of scan
dal to many less well-informed. Nor 
does he reject it because of his hatred 
of truth which, to the lover of 
science, is welcome, and to be em
braced in whatever garb it presents 
itself. Why, then, does the scientist 
regard as beneath notice the argu
ments in favor of a Divine Revelation 
which, to the millions who in all the 
ages ; of Christianity have, by 
force of these arguments been 
led into the Faith, are over
whelmingly convincing? The rea
son is not on the surface. It goes 
down deep into the scientific nature. 
It is due to a prejudice to the growth 
of which many causes historical, and 
environmental have conspired—a prej
udice bred in the bone of a certain 
class of scientists to dispel which 
would require a broader grasp of real
ity and a deeper and more philosophic 
view of the universe than fall to the 
lot of the usual physical scientist. 
This scientific prejudice we shall 
briefly examine. 

The supernatural is favored by his
torical evidence of a nature and ex
tent greater than can be furnished in 
proof of any other event in the course 
of human existence. These events no 
man of sane reason dreams of calling 
in question. For example, the exist
ence and careers of such personages as 
Alexander the Great, Julius Caesar, 
Napoleon Bonaparte, Daniel O'Connell 
and George Washington are never 
doubted. Why, then, hesitate about 
the facts of the life of the most con
spicuous and remarkable personage of 
all time—towards whom the eyes of 
enlightened humanity — have ever 
turned, either in longing expectation 
cr in grateful and loving memory? 
Meteor-like those other heroes blazed 
across the horizon and suddenly van
ished, while Christ, the Light of the 
World, ever lives to illumine our dark
ness, and to inspire and strengthen us 
in the achievement of (higher and 
holier things. His advent the Pro
phets of old foresaw and predicted, 
His arrival and presence all nature 
proclaimed, His glorious ministry, and 
miraculous works eye witnesses and 
contemporaries have recorded, while 
daily ever since His leavening Gospel 
has been preached, so that the Divine 
Savior has created and lived in the 
supernatural life of His Church—the 
marvelous witness and standing mira
cle to His Truth. How in the face of 
such overpowering testimony can any 
one deny Christ and the supernatural, 
of which He is the embodiment, least 
of all those votaries of science who 
loudly profess their sole desire is to 
discover the truth, and nothing but 
the truth? 

The explanation is this, and this 
alone can give even the semblance of 
reason to their attitude. They ap
proach the study of Christ and Chris
tianity blindfolded by an invincible 
prejudice in regard to the miraculous 
and the supernatural. They reason 
after this fashion: Miracles are im
possible. They cannot happen because 
the laws of nature are constant and 
immutable. All experience proclaims 
this truth, and to depart therefrom is 
to admit that nature's course might 
hfve been changed in the past, or may 
be changed in the future. This is to 
overthrow the whole fabric of science, 
and to destroy scientific certainty, 
which is based on the uniformity of 

(Continued on page 4.) 
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